
 

  

 

September 15, 2022 

 

To Whom It May Concern: 

 

 This letter will serve as notice that John S. McManus, Inc. is an active member 

and a participating contractor in the Carpenters Joint Apprenticeship Committee of 

Philadelphia and Vicinity for the past 3 years.  This is an approved apprenticeship 

program, Program #00645001, registered in the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania with the 

Department of Labor and Industry, the Pennsylvania Apprenticeship Council and the 

Federal Committee on Apprenticeship since October 1, 1945.  The apprentice program 

has graduated apprentices every year since 1946. 

             

 The Carpenters Joint Apprenticeship Committee of Philadelphia and Vicinity 

includes carpenters, floor layers, lathers, mill/cabinetmakers, and millwrights.  Our 

jurisdiction includes Philadelphia, Bucks, Chester, Delaware, Lehigh, Montgomery, 

Northampton, Carbon, Berks, and Lancaster counties in Pennsylvania.  

 

 The Carpenters Joint Apprentice Committee’s Standards are also registered in the 

states of Delaware and Maryland. 

 

 The apprenticeship program includes both on-the-job and classroom/shop related 

instructional training. We currently have four training centers. The main training center is 

located at 10401 Decatur Road, Philadelphia, PA. Additionally, we have training centers 

located at 620 Wilmington Road, New Castle, DE, 21420 Vaughn Road, Georgetown, 

DE, and 1818 Vultee Street, Allentown, PA 18103. 

 

 If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at 215-824-2300. 

 

Sincerely, 

Robert E. Landy 
Robert E. Landy 

  Director 
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